
“The LORD is nigh unto all them that call upon him, 
to all that call upon him in truth.” Psalm 145:18 

2024 continues to be a difficult year for our family, but 
God’s grace is still sufficient. It seems like the 
challenges are overwhelming at times, but God is also 
growing us in ways we never would have imagined. 
He has brought many people into our lives lately to 
encourage us. We have decided it is necessary for us 
to take a medical furlough until next May in order to 
take care of our family. We are now three weeks into 
the transition back, and we have been very busy 
working on getting our family settled. The transition to 
furlough is often as challenging as the transition to the 
field in many ways.


God has opened the doors for us to have a place to 
stay near our home church and enroll the children in 
the Christian school, which is an immense blessing. 


Last week we took 
Ashlyn to Pensacola 
Christian College in 
Florida. She is now 
settled in at college 
and enjoying the 
beginning of a new 
chapter in her life. 
She will be working 
toward a degree in 
youth ministry and 

counseling. It is a great blessing to see all that the 
Lord is doing in her life.


The other kids are now enjoying their new experience 
at school, although it has been a big adjustment for 
them. There have been some challenges and some 
discouragement, but God has given us the grace to 
work through it with them and with the help of the 
great people on staff at the school. 


The last month has been a whirlwind of activity during 
a time in which we were already feeling depleted 
physically and emotionally, but through your prayers 

and encouragement God has helped us through. Our 
mailing address during our furlough is 597 Garner St. 
Buford, GA 30518. As the Lord permits, we will be 
traveling to visit some of our supporting churches and 
also to raise more financial and prayer support.


Over the summer God 
h a s c o n t i n u e d 
blessing the ministry 
in Quebec. We were 
finally able to start our 
parking lot project. 
The first phase of 
excavation and base 
preparation is now 
complete! We now 
have a compacted gravel surface that is solid and 
level. This is already a great improvement and is 
usable as-is until we are able to install the curbs and 
asphalt. If you are interested in helping with this 
project, we still need to raise about $18,000 to 
complete the second phase. 


We saw several new visitors come to the church over 
the summer, and our annual garage sale gave us 
several opportunities to make connections and share 
the gospel.


During June and July we began a Bible institute 
course on the inductive Bible study method. It has 
been a great help to our group of men that teach and 
preach in the church. Please pray for them as they 
work together to lead the church in our absence. 


We have been praying and searching for a missionary 
couple that could fill-in for us and especially continue 
the children’s ministry, but we have no-one as of yet. 
Please help us pray for this need specifically and for 
more laborers in general for this needy province.

It has been 10 years now since we first moved to 
Quebec, and the need is greater than ever. Thank you 
all for your continued support and prayers!
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